

Dear Parents/Carers,

You may be aware that as of this Year every child in Year 4 will be expected to complete the Multiplication Test Check (MTC). This is a mandatory test set by the DFE.

According to the DFE, the purpose of the MTC is to determine whether pupils can recall their times tables fluently, which is essential for future success in mathematics. It will help schools to identify pupils who have not yet mastered their times tables, so that additional support can be provided.

Schools will have a 3-week check window in June to administer the MTC. Teachers will have the flexibility to administer the check to individual pupils, small groups or a whole class at the same time.

The QR code is a link to website where the children will be ableto practise the test with the six second question time. Please allow for time for your child/children to practise if possible.

Thank you for your continued support,

The Year 3 and 4 team.